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Dr Kathleen Dermody
Secretary
Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations
 & Financial Services
Room SG.64
Parliament House
CANBERRA   ACT   2600
Dear Dr Dermody
INQUIRY INTO THE LEVEL OF BANKING AND FINANCIAL SERVICES
IN RURAL, REGIONAL AND REMOTE AREAS OF AUSTRALIA
Council thanks you for the opportunity to make a submission to the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services into the level of banking and financial services in rural, regional and remote areas of Australia.

Swan Hill Rural City Council is located in the north west part of Victoria and covers an area of some 6,100 square kilometres with a population of approximately 24,000 people.  This Council therefore feels well placed to make some constructive suggestions to the Committee in relation to issues associated with the banking and financial services to rural, regional and remote areas of Australia.

Council strongly believes, that due to the protected environment in which Australian banks operate, that they need to recognise and take practical steps to implement socially responsibly policies for their customers and staff.  In this regard a key social consideration is equity of access to banking services, particularly for people living in regional Australia.

A key factor currently limiting the equity of access is lack of telecommunications infrastructure throughout rural, regional and remote areas of Australia.  Lack of telecommunications infrastructure limits access to alternative financial and banking arrangements such as internet banking, telephone banking, etc, which if available would be the only banking services available within large distances.

While the Federal Government’s Networking the Nation funds have assisted to remedy some of these telecommunication barriers, there remains a significant degree of limited access to adequate and reliable band width and mobile telecommunications throughout this municipality.  Council believes that future Networking The Nation projects need to concentrate on establishing on the ground infrastructure and affordable access so that people within this municipality can take advantage of existing technologies to gain better access to their banking and financial service needs.

This Council has been heavily involved in facilitating and encouraging the establishment of Rural Transaction Centres (RTC) throughout the municipality.  Where RTC’s are established Council endeavours to ensure that each has Giro Post facilities installed.  These facilities are of great benefit to the people living within a reasonable distance of each of these RTC, however, the benefits gained from such facilities would be greatly enhanced if all banks, and in particular, all major banks were required to be part of the Giro Post system.  Council believes that at this stage, at least one major bank is yet to commit to Giro Post.

Council believes that there is merit in looking at some form of assistance to businesses in the smaller communities to instal and utilise EFTPos facilities within their establishment.  Council is of the understanding, that the costs of installing and maintaining EFTPos facilities is not attractive for many smaller businesses in smaller towns.  If these costs could be reduced, residents within these communities would have access to currently unavailable financial transaction services, and their reliance on more traditional methods of payment such as cash and cheque, would be greatly reduced.

Finally, Council believes that the bank transaction fees, particularly for the more electronic methods of transacting such as phone banking, internet banking etc, need to be kept to a minimum, particularly for the benefit of rural, regional and remote customers, as these are the only forms of banking and financial services that are available in some instances.  Council is particularly concerned that often new methods of transacting with banks are introduced, initially at minimal or zero cost, then as these services are utilised and more traditional forms of banking service withdrawn, the bank then imposes fees on the more modern transaction methods, which have by then become the only viable alternative for people.  Council believes that this area of banking fees needs to be monitored carefully and consideration given to regulation should the banks fail to voluntarily maintain a reasonable fee structure for banking transaction services.

Should you require additional information in relation to Council’s submission please contact Council’s Group Manager Corporate Services, David Lenton.  Thank you again for the opportunity to make a submission to your Committee.

Yours sincerely

David Lenton

Group Manager Corporate Services  

